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17th November 2023 
 
Dear    
 
FOI 23/798 – Adverse Reactions relating to Breast Implants 
 
Thank you for your email dated 20th October 2023, where you asked for information on the 
following: 
 
1. For the 2022 calendar year could you please state the number of Adverse Reactions 
reported relating to breast implants used in breast enlargement surgery. 
2. For the 2022 calendar year's Adverse Reactions to breast implants used in breast 
enlargement surgery please could you give me a complete breakdown of the side effects 
that the reporter has claimed. 
 
The MHRA received a total of 727 adverse reaction reports related to breast implants for the 
2022 calendar year. 
 
A breakdown of the reported adverse reactions can be found in the table attached. Please 
note one report can contain multiple suspected adverse reactions. It is important to note that 
inclusion of a report on the MHRA adverse incident database does not necessarily mean 
that the events described were caused by the implant. Therefore, reports submitted to 
MHRA may be adverse reactions to the implant or they may be purely coincidental events 
that would have occurred anyway in the absence of the device (e.g., events due to 
underlying medical conditions). The table therefore is not a summary of known or proven 
adverse reactions to the implant and must not be interpreted and used as such.  
 

I hope the information provided is helpful, but if you are dissatisfied with the handling of your 
request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be 
submitted within two months of the date of this response; and can be addressed to this email 
address. 

 
Yours sincerely,  

 
FOI Team, 
Safety and Surveillance  



 

 
The MHRA information supplied in response to your request is subject to Crown copyright. 
The FOIA only entitles you to access to MHRA information.  
 
For information on the reproduction or re-use of MHRA information, please visit 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reproduce-or-re-use-mhra-
information/reproduce-or-re-use-mhra-information 
 
If you have a query about this email, please contact us. If you are unhappy with our decision, 
you may ask for it to be reviewed. That review will be undertaken by a senior member of the 
Agency who has not previously been involved in your request. If you wish to pursue that 
option please write to the Communications Directorate, 4-T, Medicines and Healthcare 
products Regulatory Agency, (via this email address). After that, if you remain dissatisfied, 
you may ask the Information Commissioner at: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF  
 
Copyright notice  
The information supplied in response to your request is the copyright of MHRA and/or a third party or 
parties, and has been supplied for your personal use only. You may not sell, resell or otherwise use 
any information provided without prior agreement from the copyright holder. 
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